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Today was the first day back from having 2 days off, so we started by cleaning the trench and taking opening elevations.  Today is also my last day excavating this trench, so Andy came down and we talked about what the final steps were going to be.  Our goal was to excavated the circular feature and bring down the overall elevation in the northern half of the trench by about 10 cms.

So, I opened locus 7094, which represents the interior ashy soil of the circular feature and locus 7095 which is the exterior border of the circular feature.  We decided to have them dig down the interior 5 – 10 cms and after that initial decrease in elevation, we decided to have them continue digging in sections (ie half of the feature at 5 cms the other at 10 cms for every layer)  This way we would have a better idea of what we were working with and we would know when we reached the bottom.  While proceeding in this manner of excavation, we reached a point where there were 3 whole pots and a small flat circular piece of pottery, maybe a lid, in pieces.  We articulated the pots, took photos of them in situ and collected the 2 that were extractable.  One is a large pedestaled bowl (7094.4) and the other is a small bowl (7094.8).  There was also another small find at the same elevation.  We collected a small metal pin (7094.3).  We have not reached the bottom of the pit, but there is some great stuff in there.  Perhaps, they will continue excavating it after I leave.

We finished taking out the rest of L7090 and once that was done I closed the locus.

There was a funny situation with L7081.  Savas had started excavating this arbitrary fill locus at the halfway mark of the trench.  So, all of L7081 had not been worked on and only a small bit remained in the northern half.  Because we were not planning on doing more work in the southern half, I changed the locus on the remaining dirt in the northern half to L7093.  We excavated that and then closed L7093.  Then I opened locus L7096 that encompassed the entire NW quadrant (what had been L7090 and L7093).  We took this area down by about 10 cms.  We found a grindstone (7096.6), but that was the only notable find.  We did not have enough time to take down the same amount of elevation in the NE half.  So, we were able to get 1 ½ of our projected goals for the day met.

